LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP

Crystal Myers, Clerk 18620 Sportsman Rd Audubon, MN 56511 218-234-9266

Treasurer: Ruth Pung
Supervisors: Lloyd Kohler, Joe Lightowler,
Chairman: Michael Reep
James Renslow, Larry Stockert

The Lake Eunice Township board held their monthly meeting at the town hall on January 12, 2010 at 7pm All members were present. The minutes from December were approved as written by a motion from J Lightowler, 2nd by L Stockert, and it carried. The treasurer's report was approved as written by a motion from L Kohler, 2nd by J Renslow and it carried.

Brad Solheim from Woods on Lake Maud 2 was questioning what he needs to do concerning the second plat and the road maintenance for the future. The original plat required 50% of the lots to have permanent residences which was 7 lots. The new plat is only 4 lots of approximately 5 acres each. He will also possibly split the 80 acres behind these at a later time. The DNR has expressed interest in purchasing 2 of these lots in the future. The board will draw up a road agreement with Attny Pat Kenney for this revised plat and then submit this for final plat approval. J Lightowler made a motion to approve the road agreement once all board members and Brad Solheim agree on the terms, 2nd by J Renslow and it carried. The agreement will be as follows: Lake Maud Trail from Townhall Rd to the end of the subdivision (.7 miles approx) can be brought to the township to request maintenance after 4 permanent residences have been built and class A standards have been met with the provision for amending this agreement as long as both parties agree. Also, any future paving will be at the residents expense.

The Toybox will have signs installed next week.

J Lightowler went to the Audubon fire Department meeting and brought back a report showing Lake Eunice Township pays about 2/3 of their budget due to the history showing the majority of the fire calls occur in our township. Joe will continue to attend these monthly meetings and bring back updates.

L Stockert did the figures for crackfill at approx 1650 per mile with all expenses and approx 12 of all the blacktop roads were crackfilled this year. He also has all road records for 2009 entered into the computer.

L Kohler received a call on the Dahlberg culvert and had Driveway Services add fill to stabilize it.

M Reep reviewed the Becker County Soil & Water questionnaire with the board and suggestions made included: storm water management plan should be required of new developments as well as enforcing current rules without making so many exceptions.

J Lightowler made a motion to approve the offsite backup fees as well as the Norton software for the township computer, 2nd by L Stockert and it carried.

A motion was made to adjourn at 8:00 pm by L Kohler, 2nd by J Lightowler and it carried. Minutes approved on January 12, 2009. Crystal Myers, Clerk